
St Faith’s vs Old Fidelians Chess Match 
 
The last day before half term saw the annual chess match between the current pupils and Old Fidelians. It 
was lovely to see so many former pupils, even though two of them had the audacity to be taller than Mr 
Mitchell. It was a closely-contested match, with the current pupils edging it by 4½ to 3½. 
 

 
 
(From left to right) William, Daniel, Tani, Sam, Ryan, Harry, Sergio, Amer, Mr Mitchell, James CB, John, 
Dom, Adriaan, Alex, James H, Lex. 
 

West Anglia Megafinal 
 

During half term, St Faith’s had the honour of hosting the West Anglia Megafinal for the top chess players 
from local counties. Well done to the following St Faith’s pupils for both qualifying and competing in the 
competition: Rayyan A, Amer A, George C, Rocco F, Saisha M, Ada O, Ryan S, Qiao W and Zack W. 
 

 
 

Further congratulations to Rayyan, Amer, Ryan and Qiao for securing enough points to qualify for the 
Gigafinal in the summer! We wish them luck. 


